CLRC Legislative Committee Meeting
February 21, 2006
3:30 p.m.
CLRC
Present: Meg Van Pattern, Baldwinsville PL; Dave Tiedemann, Syracuse University; Jan Fleckenstein, Barclay Law Library; Scott Kushner, Lafayette Library; Ann Harris, Mid-York Library; Kuki Haines, Gage House; Susan Hughes, CLRC; Penelope Klein, CLRC
Absent: John Walter, NOPL-Cicero; Richard Strauss, OCPL; Doreen Milcarek, OCPL; Mary Tiedemann, OCM BOCES;
1. Secretary Pro Tem

Susan Hughes

2. Minutes of January 10, 2006: Approved; Ann moved, Scott seconded.  
3. State legislative/funding update 
· Scott discussed legislative letter he revised; will forward final copy to committee.  Meg suggested addressing letter to Senate and Assembly members as they will have their budgets out before Library Day. BPL has been asking patrons to sign and return copies of letters, which are then sent (via BPL) to elected officials.  Penelope added that Fayetteville Library has their letters available to patrons.  Ann asked what choices elected officials have at this point.  Meg said there is a supposed surplus this year.  Scott noted his library offers 3 sets of letters addressed to the appropriate elected officials; some library directors are offering to deliver patrons letters on Library Day.

4. Planning for Library Day in Albany

· Meg reported that NYLA legislative priorities have not changed since our last meeting; we should push for increases in funding. 

· NYLA will have packets for legislators.  Discussion of CLRC packet followed.  Should provide a short, succinct handout of what we are asking for.  Penelope will prepare graph with funding stats from NYSL, other sources.  
· Susan will post a message to cnylib-l that those who are participating in Library Day, but not riding the CLRC bus, should contact CLRC for a packet.  

· Meg went over Library Day procedures for Penelope.

· Question arose on subsidizing bus fare for students who want to attend but are unable to pay fee.  Penelope will use her discretion to provide assistance on a case-by-case basis.  

· Meg stated that NYLA will pay the $50 bus permit fee this year.  She has already registered our bus.

· Susan reported on donations: $150 from Librarians Unlimited; $100 from Phi Beta Mu; and Beverly Choltco-Devlin is requesting $200 from CNYLA.  

· Ann requested Susan send the press release to her and she will forward it to media outlets in the Mid-York region.

· Discussion then centered on the chocolate bars Meg is having made to hand out to legislators.  A suggestion was made to connect statistics with the chocolate bars.  Penelope suggested wrapper have statistics printed on it; she will pursue this idea and get labels to Meg.  

5. Other 
· None

6. Next meeting – Wednesday, April 4, 3:30 PM at CLRC.
